
 
 

 

May 11, 2020 

 

 

The Honorable Mitch McConnell    The Honorable Charles Schumer 

Majority Leader      Minority Leader 

United States Senate      United States Senate 

Washington, D.C. 20510     Washington, D.C. 20510 

 

Dear Majority Leader McConnell and Minority Leader Schumer: 

 

We write today regarding our nation’s child care providers. As Congress considers additional relief 

for those affected by the COVID-19 pandemic, it is critical we provide additional support for the 

child care sector to ensure providers can maintain operations and continue to meet the needs of 

essential workers, and remain viable going forward as our country moves towards economic 

recovery.  

 

Under the Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and Economic Security (CARES) Act, Congress provided 

much-needed relief to many child care providers and workers, namely through the Paycheck 

Protection Program and a boost to the Child Care and Development Block Grant. While we are 

thankful for these actions, we remain concerned that child care providers will be unable to weather 

the storm without additional relief.  

 

In many states, child care providers have been forced to close their doors. Other child care 

providers are continuing to operate, despite financial losses, to provide support to parents, 

especially our essential workers. America’s frontline health care workers and first responders, 

grocery store clerks, bank tellers, pharmacists, and other essential workers need our support to 

continue caring for our nation and navigate these difficult times. Quality, affordable child care is 

vital to essential workers with families.  

 

Child care centers that remain open must also uphold their commitment of providing a safe place 

for children. During a health care crisis, this means taking extra precautions to clean facilities, 

provide sanitation tools, ensure workers have personal protective equipment if necessary, and take 

other measures to maintain or resume operations.  

 

Even before COVID-19, one of the most common concerns we heard from parents, especially in 

rural areas, was the struggle to find child care. The COVID-19 pandemic is undoubtedly worsening 

this situation and has led to a significant reduction in revenue for child care providers as many 

parents are now staying home with their children. Without additional support, the coronavirus will 

exacerbate child care deserts and eliminate what few options families have, even after the crisis. 

Americans in every state rely on child care centers. If a large portion of our nation’s providers are 

forced to permanently shut down, parents in all industries will be unable to return to work, 

significantly slowing our economic recovery as businesses begin reopening. 

 

The CARES Act provided much-needed relief for child care providers and families across the 

country. As Congress considers the next round of relief legislation, we urge leadership to build on 



 

its efforts to provide more support for child care so we can effectively serve the needs of essential 

workers in the short term, and ensure that parents can return to work as our economy recovers. 

 

Thank you for your consideration and for your leadership during this crisis. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Joni K. Ernst        Kyrsten Sinema 

United States Senator       United States Senator 

 

 

 

 

Lisa Murkowski       Jeanne Shaheen 

United States Senator       United States Senator 

 

 

 

 

Martha McSally       Angus S. King 

United States Senator       United States Senator  

 

 

 

 

Todd Young        Jacky Rosen 

United States Senator       United States Senator 

                                                                                                        

    

 

 

Susan Collins        Joe Manchin III 

United States Senator       United States Senator 

 

 

          

 

Kelly Loeffler        Jon Tester 

United States Senator       United States Senator 

 



John Boozman  Richard J. Durbin 

United States Senator United States Senator 

Richard Burr  Catherine Cortez Masto 

United States Senator United States Senator 

Steve Daines  Doug Jones  

United States Senator United States Senator 

Thom Tillis Dianne Feinstein 

United States Senator United States Senator 

Cory Gardner  Gary C. Peters  

United States Senator United States Senator 

/s/ Tim Kaine 

Tim Kaine 

United States Senator 


